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February 18, 2020 
 
 
House Committee on Revenue 
Chair Representative Nancy Nathanson  
900 Court St. NE 
Salem, OR  97301 
 
 
 
Attention Chair Nathanson and members of the Committee: 
 
Housing Oregon supports HB 4164, which would increase rates 
metropolitan service district (Metro) is authorized to tax to rates 
up to two percent. 
 
Attached is the letter Housing Oregon submitted to Metro in 
support of the Here Together effort for a Portland regional 
homelessness services ballot measure. HB 4164 is an important 
step to keep that work moving forward. 
 
Housing Oregon is a membership-based statewide association of 
affordable housing community development corporations (CDCs) 
committed to serving and supporting low-income Oregonians 
across the housing needs spectrum – from homeless to 
homeowner.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and support for this important 
legislation. 

Sincerely,  

 
Brian Hoop       
Director, Housing Oregon  



 


